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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre and council member Dayna Riggs.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar and superintendent Garry Sierra.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Bids for re-paving were turned into council at meeting, opened and read aloud by Bob Stobbs.  JH Rudolph bid $115,000 for Darmstadt road.  Metzger bid $99,695 and E & B  Paving bid $113,600 for Darmstadt road.  Our bids received for Old State road were $50,000 from JH Rudolph, $31, 442 from Metzger and $41,300 from E & B Paving.

Council reviewed the bids.  Kahre made a motion seconded by McElroy to take bids under advisement and for Adam Farrar to review before any decisions were to be made.  The motion passed with a 4-0 voice vote.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Lowe stated that we received a call from Chemical Equipment Labs, where we purchased our salt for 2008, stating they are still working on our credit due of $2,305.72 which is now nearing a year old.

Lowe noted that we will be adopting our 2010 budget tonight and that Vanderburgh county council has reviewed our budget and has accepted our numbers as submitted.  Lowe brought the report from county for the council to review.

Lowe advised council that our next roundtable meeting will be Wednesday, November 4th at Stoll’s to discuss policy procedure and the do’s & don’ts of council meetings.  Lowe noted she would remind council via email a week before the meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

Sierra noted they have completed 57 smoke tests & 5 replacement baffles.  Three homes were found with gutters connected to sewer system.  

2.  Update from council on Scott Township Fire Department Contract:

Stobbs advised that he, Kahre & McElroy had a meeting with Bob Harris and the Scott Township Fire Chief Keith Kahre about our contract renewal.  McElroy noted that Scott Fire advised about a fire district or a fire territory option.

They have 6 full-time EMT’s and want to staff 6 more EMT’s here in Darmstadt.  Stobbs noted that Chief Kahre provided Darmstadt with a list of all calls this year within our town limits which were 80 calls total with 55 of these calls being for EMS.  Adam Farrar will review our options concerning our contract and options and get back to council.

3.  2010 Budget Adoption Ordinance 2009-3

Kahre made a motion to adopt our 2010 budget, seconded by McElroy, the motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.

4.  FEMA Resolution & Ordinance 2009-4

Council decided to pass the FEMA National Flood Insurance Program for Darmstadt.  McElroy made a motion seconded by Riggs to accept the FEMA resolution & ordinance.  The Ordinance & Resolution passed by a 4-0 voice vote.
5.  Update from Council President on our lightning claims & coverage options

Douglas Bays and Dave Terrell from Douglas Bays & Associates presented to council the results of our sewer lift stations lightning claims that were denied.  Terrell explained these claims were denied because each lift station was not listed separately on the policy and not covered under our blanket policy.  Terrell explained that if we were to list all of our lift stations separately on our policy, the policy price would jump dramatically.  Council decided to not include our lift stations on our insurance policy.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Health Insurance rate hike

Douglas Bays explained that our current policy for one employee was at $627.28 with American Community, but due November 1st, this premium is jumping to $835.32.  Bays explained most of this rate hike is due to the nationwide insurance hikes coming from the coming health insurance reform.  Bays advised that he advised we blanket the market to the top individual companies to gather premium prices and shop around.  Bays will send health insurance applications to be completed by the town for individual and group health plans.
2.  Post Office & Zip Code Information:

Stobbs advised that he, Lowe & McElroy met with the post office official’s downtown to try to get an identity for Darmstadt with its own address instead of the current Evansville & Inglefield mailing addresses.  The postal officials gave us some options but advised us that they do not change mailing zip codes simply for town identification.  Stobbs noted that the only change that may be probable would be changing the Inglefield post office name to Darmstadt with the same zip code.  To make this post office change, the post office would have to take a survey of all the post office box holders to see if the majority would agree with the change before any name changes could occur. 
3. Superintendent‘s comments:

Sierra contacted Ronnie Beard about the 29 sand traps that we have here in town.  Sierra noted Beard would be here Thursday at noon to investigate Ray Feth’s sand trap & will attend next month’s meeting to explain sand traps.  

Our town salt will be arriving Thursday morning.  

The stop sign at the town square 4 way stop has been hit 3 times this month.  Kahre suggested putting in pipes around the stop sign.

Sierra noted there is a flooding problem by Roger Steinkuhl’s property.  Sierra advised that he got the homeowners permission to dig a ditch for drainage.

Sierra will be getting top soil from Floyd Staub to fill in areas dug up from check valves.  Staub’s is backlogged.

Riggs suggested calling Allen Relleke for some top soil, Sierra will try them.

4.  Board member’s comments:

Stobbs advised council that the Evansville Sewer plant is raising the sewer rates once again.

Stobbs also advised that it may be time again soon to have another town meeting at a designated location.

Kahre asked Farrar his opinion on the county consolidation petition that is out for Vanderburgh County.  Farrar noted that nothing has been agreed upon or passed.  Kahre also asked Farrar about possible annexation that would help Darmstadt.  Farrar noted he would get information about annexation for council.

Kahre noted that the Scott Township Fire department is still looking for volunteers if anyone is interested. 
5.  Attorney’s comments:

No attorney comments

6.  Resident’s comments:

Roger Bippus noted that Boonville-New Harmony in front of the 4H center has ruts in it that may be hazardous during rainfall.  Kahre noted that there were some dips in the pavement on BNH.

Bippus also advised that he was concerned if our employees were covered by insurance when working or driving outside town limits.  Kahre advised Bippus that yes they are.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


